Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on Tuesday 26th November 2025 in the Village Hall.
Present; Cllr’s Clare Rooke, Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Alan Wilkinson and Jannine Edwards.
Also present was Cllr Wyn Evans.
Apologies were received from Cllr Christian Pateman and PCSO John Evans.
Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Sheena Duller, seconded by Cllr Gwyneth Davies. There were no matters arising.
Councillors passed on their condolences to Cllr Ifan Jones Evans on the passing of his mother recently and also Cllr Gwyneth Davies on the passing of her mother in law.
Vacant Seat. Stil waiting for information/posters for the vacant seat.
Planning Application Crud yr Awel. Cllr Wyn Evans reported that the planning officer was intending to grant the application for a shepherd’s hut at Crud yr Awel but has now asked fore more information from the applicants on the matter. The planning officer was asked not to make any decision until he has received this information. If the information does not arrive then the planning application should be refused.
Remembrance Sunday. The clerk bought it to the attention of the councillors that he felt the Remembrance Sunday service at the War Memorial was a complete shamble. On arriving at 10.50 with the wreath the service had already started at and the two minutes silence was taking place. The service was finished before 11.00. Councillors proposed that they take charge of the service next year and write a letter to Julian Smith to complain.
Financial Report; Currently there is £1083.92 in the current account and £ 2533.89 in the reserve account.
Wales Audit. The clerk has received an email from Wales Audit asking for more information on the 2021-22 audit. The clerk will pass on this information.
There was no other business, the next meeting will be in January 2025.

